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	PROJECT TITLE: Establishing Effective Salt and Anti-icing Application Rates 
OBJECTIVES: To update the chemical application rate guidelines developed in FHWA TE 28 project and NCHRP Report 526 study to reflect present day challenges and the growing complexity of chemicals used in winter maintenance operations.


	PERIOD COVERED: July 1, 2014 through September 30, 2014 

	PARTICIPATING AGENCIES: Minnesota Department of Transportation and the Clear Roads Technical Advisory Committee



	PROJECT MANAGER: Debra Fick/ Tom Peters

LEAD AGENCY: Mn/DOT
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Robert R. Blackburn
	SP&R PROJECT NO:

MnDOT Contract #: 02000 
Fed. Project #: TPF – 5(218)
	PROJECT IS:

           Planning

    X      Research & Development 

                    

	ANNUAL BUDGET: $52,253.00
	PROJECT EXPENDITURES TO DATE: $66,632.99

	WORK COMPLETED: 

      The research conducted during the reporting period was associated with Tasks 2 and 3. The work on Task 2 was essentially completed with the submission of the Task 2 Summary Report. The Task 2 Report contain the following sections: 1) Introduction; 2) Liquid and Solid Chemicals Used by Highway Agencies; 3) Review of Available Chemical Application Rate Guidelines; 4) Development of Updated Chemicals Application Rate Guidelines; 5) Development of Application Rate Guidelines for Chemicals Other Than NaCl; 6) Investigation Into the Relative Cost of Chemicals Used in Winter Maintenance Operations; and 7) Summary of Task 2 Finding. Six appendices are also included. The report was submitted to Clear Roads for review and comment on September 14, 2014.

      Work started on three areas of Task 3: Subtask 3.1 – formulation of updated application rate guidelines; Subtask 3.2 – development of flow charts based decision trees; and Subtask 3.3 – development of truck cab quick reference cards.

      The work on Subtask 3.1 involves the development of guidelines for three different audiences: researchers, supervisors, and operators. The guidelines for sodium chloride have been formulated for supervisors and operators.

      The work on Subtask 3.2 has resulted in the development of a preliminary flow chart based decision tree.

      The work on Subtask 3.3 has resulted in the development of two versions of truck cab quick reference cards. These cards deal with the use of sodium chloride application rates both for pretreatment of road surfaces and within storm events.

      The deliverables to be developed under Task 3 will be submitted to Clear Roads for review and comment as soon as they are available.



	SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES EXPECTED TO BE PERFORMED NEXT QUARTER 
· Complete much of the Task 3 work
· Start to work on Task 4 – Final Report



	STATUS AND COMPLETION DATE: A formal request for a no–cost time extension was submitted to MnDOT during the reporting quarter. This request was granted and is defined as Amendment No. 1 to the contract. The new contract expiration date is May 31, 2015.
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